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Network Rail Measurement Train at Crewe Works
Meetings up to Monday 2nd February 2015
Update on Group happenings
The hall committee want the room back where we presently store the “Bryn-y-Mor” and “Cragmill” layouts. We are told alternative accommodation will be provided before we are asked to move our stuff out.

We have had an approach from Colin Dollimore, who is secretary for Chester Model Railway Club as to whether we would be interested in joining them at their club-owned church hall at Saltney Ferry (Mold Junction). When Marc Miller moved to Liverpool last year, it left only one N Gauge modeller at the club and an unfinished N Gauge layout.

We have agreed to look over their premises and Barry is to organise a suitable date. Their subscription rate is about £70 per member per annum and we would need to negotiate the storage and erection of our own layouts. It would also be looked at as a possible venue for the Chester “B” & “C” Groups.
On the membership front, we have two new members, Dan and Malcolm – the former studying at Wrexham College and the latter has only just moved into the Wrexham area. Jonathan Smith has also been in touch to say that he has now moved to Wrexham so we should see him more often at our meetings.

Update on layout exhibitions
We have received invitations to exhibit layouts as follows

March 28th/29th
Wallasey

“Cragmill”

May 9th/10th 
Upton-by-Chester
“Bryn-y-Mor”

June 20th 

Conwy


“Bryn-y-Mor”

Whilst “Cragmill” is a Chester Group layout, the exhibiting of it is largely in the hands of those Chester members who are also members of the Wrexham Group. The Chester “A” Group seem to have no interest in operating it and there remains only “C” Group members Dave Gibbons (who will be coming to our Wrexham meeting on 23rd when we give “Cragmill” a ‘shakedown’), Mike Bloomfield (NGS Membership Secretary) and Callum Macintosh who volunteer to operate the layout.
Layout update
Wiring of the points on the fiddle yard has now been completed and control panels built for both high and low levels. The next meeting should see the wiring of the points on the high level lines at the front of the layout completed leaving us with plenty of time to test the full layout prior to the Upton Show.

On the scenic side, the backscenes have now been re-designed to allow access to the rear of the high level lines and Roger has produced a neat public convenience building to sit at the back of the promenade.
Meetings on Mondays weekly from 7ish at Percy Road, Wrexham
